
 

 

 

 

 

 

“Now let us have a little talk with 

Jesus…” 

Remember that song?  

But perhaps we need more than a  

“little” talk, perhaps we need to 

have a “big” talk with Jesus! 

Not just so He can make it right 

but that we can be obedient 

to what He’s saying and teaching 

us about Him and His ways! 

  Our Church’s Mission: 
“To glorify God by praying,      

worshiping and reaching 

  People for Christ, ministering to 

the needs of all, providing 

opportunities for people to                  

grow in Christ and enjoying the 

fellowship with one another.” 
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TREE HOUSE NEEDS 

Formula (blue/orange label) & 

Disposable diapers (size 4-6)! 

Dir.: Annie Wells/SS hour: Linda N, Bill V                                

8/13:  Catherine Bailey & LaVerna Salts 

8/20: Sharon Coleman & Kim White 

8/27: Michael & Elizabeth Moseley                                                                                                                                                                                  

                                                                                                                                                                            

     
                                 COMING EVENTS! 
 

Aug. 16/25:                         Happy Birthday(s) to Jerry Cress/Charlotte Scott – You are loved 
Aug. 15, 17, 22 & 24:     Tu./Th. WORK DAY 1-4 & 6-8 & Sat. 19 & 26 WORK DAY 9:00-Noon! 
Aug. 19/20:                 Calvary Choir Kickoff Event/Choir practice from 6:00-7:00 PM resumes                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
Aug. 22: Jim Holt, CEO, Mid-American Credit Union retirement, Botanica/Lotus Rm/4-6:30 PM 
Aug. 30:                                                                                     Finance committee @ 8:00 PM 
Sept. 6/7:            Ladies Bible study (AM & PM) resumes! Sign sheet to order bks!  Be a part! 
Sept. 15/16:                                                            Women’s “Renew” Conference @ Webster 
Sept. 26:                                                                        Bible Club begins @ West Elementary                 
Sept. 27:                                                                                         Youth: C U @ the Pole                                                               
Oct.  07:    Team Mark-sponsor/walk 11:00-2:00 WSU/Cessna Stadium/Down Syndrome Week 
Oct. 9-10:                                                                                   KNCSB Annual meeting/Salina 
Nov. 3-4:                                                                                                  Girls Shine/Webster 
 
YOUTH:        Leadership team meets regularly. Thanks to each involved. Pray for our YOUTH! 
 

WORK DAYS! Come when you can - as often & as long as possible! On Tu./Th., bring 

putty knives & utility knives and on Saturdays, bring step ladders & painting tools. Thanks to 
all who help out in any way, and a special thanks to Glen Hawkins for helping organize this!    



OUR KNOWN BABIES COMING:  
Sam/Jeri Holmes, Johnny/Danielle Coleman Vogt  
 

Prayers for the Salvation of loved ones, Pastors Michael, Jerry, 
Charley, deacons, trustees/volunteers, unspoken requests, our wonderful 
country & troops, Congress, President Trump & Vice President Pence & 

the persecution of Christians 
 

CURRENT PRAYER NEEDS: 

Carolyn Fry, Harold Jones, Lon Matson, those still recovering, having/awaiting test results-surgeries, with 
chronic conditions, traveling & seeking employment 

 

ONGOING PRAYER NEEDS:  

Pastors Neal/Claudie Alford, Alexis Blackburn, Mike Clifton, Carolyn Fry, Rachel Davidson, Hunter Erwin, 
Clarissa Flora, Vivian Green, Dean Graves, Karen Holt’s parents, Kay Lacy’s brother & sister-in-law, Sherry 
Miller’s aunt/parents, Jennifer Periman’s dad, Mitch Parker, Jimmy Runyan’s dad, Mark Spencer’s brother-
Don, Pastor Jason Ramsey, Karin Tucker, Gayle Willis’ brother & those with loved ones in need of prayer             

THOSE SERVING OUR COUNTRY: 

All the men/women who serve in the armed forces, law enforcement and first responders: Fire/EMS. (In our 
efforts to keep the list current, please call the office if you wish to have your loved one listed by name!) 

CANCER: 

Marie Clemence’s bro/bro-in-law,  Dredge’s son-in-law,  Donna Hammons’ bro, Hawkins’ niece,  Holt’s 
daughter-in law’s dad, Matson’s daughter-in-law-Debbie,  Fred Otte, Ed Randall’s sister & Chip Frieze’s  
mother-in-law-Cheryl, Pat Safarik’s cousin-Ron, Sisler friend-Joe, LaDona Crump Wege 

NOTES:  

BIBLE STUDY-“Grace Filled Marriage” is on Mon. nights @ 6:30 PM @ church. Bring snacks! 

CHOIR! Plan to meet Sun. nights from 6:00-7:00 beginning Aug. 20 for rehearsals. Join us for a dessert 

fellowship @ the Cress home, 3902 N Lakecrest, Wichita, Sat. Aug. 19  7:00 PM! 

LADIES BIBLE STUDY! Sign sheet posted to order bks ASAP. $15 due @ lst class Sept 6-AM or Sept 7– 

PM to study Beth Moore’s, “A Woman’s Heart: God’s Dwelling Place”. Be a part!  Shirley A/Sharon S 

Calling ALL ladies -  young, middle & older! “RENEW” Conference is @ Webster on Sept. 15 & 16! See 

buletin board acrosss from FLC for info or ask Gayle Willis. Great time of fellowship & learning! 

CHURCH FAM! If you have a change in phone or add, please call the office so we can update our file. Our 

people call us for that info  & we may need to contact you as well, so it is good to be current Thanks! 

THANKS to each committee (team) meeting regularly to help see our new church year off to a great start! 



                                   A Current Story From the Mission Field . .  

When people give a “first fruit 

offering” we pour the 1st twenty cents 

of each dollar into the work of 

missions. 

The story below shares the out-come 

our mission giving is making.   Enjoy 

and be inspired with the difference 

your giving is making. 

 

(THAILAND)  For weeks, a team of IMB missionaries visited a migrant 

worker village to share the Gospel. They led Bible studies, worship and 

fellowship. When a small church was formed after several workers came to 

faith, the missionaries knew they should step back and train locals to lead. 

They prayed God would call local believers to help the church. Soon, a shy 

young man in the village led the Bible study for the first time. Now, God 

continues to call leaders from within this migrant worker group who want to 

take the Gospel to their own people. Pray God uses your gifts through the 

Cooperative Program to enable these missionaries to train leaders and 

multiply churches.   

PRAY FOR OUR MISSIONARIES:  Brian & Danyel Warne in Mexico, 

Robbie & Gail Nutter-Christian Challenge @ K-State, Matt & Jessica Maestas-

NAMB, David & Grace Fread and families in Brazil, (Jonathan-Isana & Jon-

Hope Rodriques) and Eliezer & Kelly Steffens in Asia Pacific. 

    

Valley Center Ministerial Alliance and the Community Food Bank 

offers assistance at Grace Connections Church 300 N. Ash in Valley Center 

(316) 755-1855 from 9:00-1:00 PM & 1:00-3:00 PM Tuesday through Friday.      



August 2017 

Average AM Attendance         121      

Average SS. Attendance          100 

Average PM Attendance                             29 

Average Mid-Week Attendance                           52  
“First Fruit Offerings” for this week          $ 7,723.00 
 “CIF” for this week                                 $475.00 

                                                 “World Mission Offering” for this week               $200.00 

 
By the Year – October 1,  2016 – September 30, 2017 

 
   

Average AM Attendance           142   Average SS Attendance     115 
Average PM Attendance                31   Average Mid-Week                        69     
“First Fruit Offerings” provided to date                     $ 299,573.93 
“Capital Improvement Fund” (CIF) provided to date                $ 9,345.00 
“World Mission Offerings” provided to date                  $ 3,833.00 

 
Updates on Calvary’s 

“Capital Improvement Fund” (CIF): 
 

CIF beginning balance       77,838.86 
CIF recent gifts : 8-6-2017                               475.00   
CIF gifts provided to date + Interest    16,189.97 
CIF disbursements to date          27,439.59 
CIF Current Balance                  66,589.24 
 
 

 
In the more than 17 months we’ve actively promoted CIF, we’ve seen God providing 
through His people; average weekly gifts of a little over $196.00 and average 
monthly gifts of slightly more than $880.00.  Thanks for providing this consistent 
support. In the future we’ll have air conditioning and heating units to replace, 
aging flat roofs to replace, and playground equipment to upgrade. Thanks for 
being visionary when it comes to adequately funding these various capital 
improvement needs! 



 

SUNDAY:     
  
Morning Worship                  9:30 AM 
Children’s Church                  9:30 AM                                   
Sunday School                11:00 AM  
Bible study: Romans                                                                                 6:00 PM 
Evening Worship                                                                                     7:00 PM 
 
 

MONDAY:  
 
 “Grace Filled Marriage” Study                                                                 6:30 PM          

 
TUESDAY: 
 
Women on Mission sing @ Sedgwick Manor                                      10:00 AM  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

WEDNESDAY:  
  
Kids: Mission Friends and Salt & Light               6:30-8:00 PM 
Youth: Activities!                 6:30-8:00 PM 
Pastor’s Bible study: All Adults welcome             6:30-8:00 PM  
 
(TU., TH. & SAT.:  WORK  DAYS!  SEE  EVENT  CALENDAR  FOR  HOURS & SUPPLIES!) 



                              

From PASTOR JERRY -      The Church’s Work in Today’s Culture! 
 
  I Peter 5:8, “Be sober, be vigilant; because your adversary the devil, as a roaring lion, walketh about, 
seeking whom he may devour. 9: Whom resist steadfast in the faith, knowing that the same afflictions are 
accomplished in your brethren that are in the world. 10: But the God of all grace, who hath called us unto 
his eternal glory by Christ Jesus, after that ye have suffered a while, make you perfect, stablish, strengthen, 
settle you. 11: To him be glory and dominion for ever and ever. Amen.” (KJV)  
 

 In today’s culture, how should the church respond to the wayward teachings of Christ? 
This question will take several weeks to consider. This is week five of that study.  
 
 The devil is not sitting in hell directing things as you see in cartoons and movies. He and 
his minions are actively moving about this world looking for an advantage, an opportunity to 
exploit a weakness that they perceive in the social fabric of the day. They prod and plan to 
unearth or create scandals that will cause the work of God to be rendered ineffective or 
completely dismissed. This is why it is so important that our lives give them no quarter in the 
arena of our influence to cut us down. False Christians give them enough fodder for that – we, 
the redeemed, need to be above the fray. He will invent accusations against us enough without 
us giving him real stories to tell. If we are to be contributors in the Kingdom, we must live lives 
that are as close to blameless as possible. That can only be done as we yield ourselves to the 
Spirit within us and let Him lead us through our thoughts and actions. Our faith-living will give 
evidence to those who are uncertain of the world’s “truth,” and are seeking for real truth, to 
turn to the God that empowers and emboldens us to represent right in the face of persecutions, 
great or small. 

                                                                      Live your faith, In Him, Jerry                     
 

From PASTOR CHARLEY – 

It is good to be back this week! There were 7 of us that made the trip to Liberal. It 
was a blessing to all of us. Approximately 1,200 individuals came through that 
ministry and were able to select from thousands of pieces of free clothing. Keep 
praying for 1st  Baptist Church in Liberal and the seeds planted. See you in church, 
Calvary family! Have a great week!  

                           I love you all, Pastor Charley 
 



FROM Pastor Michael ….. 
 
 Last Sunday evening, approval was granted to proceed with the 
installation of new carpet, which will replace almost 900 square yards of aging 
and worn carpet in hallways and class rooms.  Once the work is completed, the 
improvement will be noticeable and appreciated.  We have about 3 to 4 weeks 
to do our part in this project.  After this, the carpet will have arrived and the 
installers will be ready to go to work.  This labor, as provided by the members 
of this body, will save the church expenses equal to $45.00 per man hour.  In 
other words, for every hour you are able to give to this work, you are saving the 
church $45.  If you can work 8 hours, you will have saved the church $360.  
Your labor is valued and appreciated, but the work will be hard.  Thanks for all 
you do in giving of your time, talents, and money to make things like this become 
a reality. 
 
 Do you ever have conversations with Jesus?  We have conversations with 
everyone else, in lots of different formats, so why not have conversations with 
Jesus as well?  The format I’ve found working for me is He talks, I talk, He talks, 
I listen and sometimes obey.  Obeying is the hard part of our conversations but 
the necessary part! 
  
 This morning I’ll be sharing details of one of our conversations we had 
when I asked Him, “Jesus, why is my giving of your concern?”  He answered 
me as He took my mind to several passages of scriptures and taught me from 
scripture why my giving was His concern.  This was a challenging and intense 
conversation! He of course wanted to end it, as He does all our conservations, 
with my being obedient to what He has just taught me. 
 
 Pray for Charlotte and me as we travel to visit our children and 
grandchildren out west. Pray for Jerry and Charley as they assume some of my 
responsibilities in my absence. 

                  Jesus loves us, Pastor Michael 


